WARNDON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council held
Monday 1st June 2015 at Lyppard Hub commencing at 7.30pm

Present:
D. Long (Chairman), R. Morris (V/Chairman), V. Barrall, D. Merriman.

Also present: Ward Cllr L. Hodgson, County Cllr A. Roberts, L. Johnson (Press), 
A. Booth (Parish Warden), A. Taylor (prospective Parish Cllr).

Apologies:
N. Fielden, Ward Cllr S. Hodgson, Ward Cllr A. Feeney, Police.

Declarations of Interest:
None.
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The Minutes of the annual meeting held 12th May 2015 were agreed and signed as a true record. No matters arising.

	

	
	The meeting was suspended at this point to allow members of the Public to address the Council

Mr M Connor of the Berkleys area raised concern about the increasing amount of parking on pavements which is causing a hazard to mobility scooter users and those with prams & pushchairs etc. 
County Cllr Roberts also confirmed that this is a matter which is being monitored locally by Police Teams.
It was noted that the conversion of garages may also be adding to parking problems locally and that it was a concern re restricting emergency services vehicle access. This has already been noted by Planners in some areas of the country.

There was also an update re the nuisance caused by the riding of mini motorbikes locally – it appears that problem has crossed in to the Wychavon area. The Chairman has discussed the nuisance caused as part of the liaison re bridleways in the Villages area as access could prove problematic.

	It was agreed that there be an article placed in the next newsletter re parking on pavements.
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	Reports:

Police – no Officer was able to attend.

R. Morris reported on recent VAS readings and it was noted that for Plantation Drive there had been 90,004 readings of which 51% had been speeding over 35 mph. 
The Chairman explained the principals of the Community Speedwatch Initiative to those present and it was agreed to defer the decision on the matter to the next meeting when it was hoped that the Police could attend for a more detailed discussion.

County Councillor – report as emailed. Main points to note were in regard to Highways matters, the Divisional Fund allocation, road surface dressing schedule (South Villages area) and Police matters.
It was noted that the roadworks to Woodgreen Drive should be completed by 10th June.

Ward Councillors – report as emailed. Main points to note were the appointment of the new Mayor Cllr Roger Knight and Deputy Mayor Cllr Mike Whitehouse, Civic Service on 14th June, the restructure of the Cabinet & Portfolio Holders, the new swimming pool has passed the next planning stage, Queens Hussars Freedom March 27th June.
 
	

RM to send VAS data to Sgt Denny.
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	Environmental Matters:

A report was circulated to the meeting by D. Merriman. 
The Parish Warden post has been recruited to and the new post holder, Tracey Sutton, started on 18th May and is currently working with A. Booth to learn the role. The recently lost hours will be backfilled during the winter when there is more work to do.
Residents’ concerns were noted and had been investigated. Works were noted for the Parish Warden. Wildflower seeding had been carried out at Great Oaty Play Area.
Future considerations for winter works had been noted including coppicing, pruning and thinning and additional works to the New Plantation pathway subject to costs. Next meeting date 18th June.
Concern had been noted re fly tipping of grass cuttings recently and it was agreed that an article be placed in the next newsletter about this.
Work continues at the Orchard and a meeting had been held in May. The pathway is looking much better.
A meeting had been held with W. Neale at Worcester City re works to progress including wildflower planting and the New Plantation pathway.



	

A. Booth to quote for the Plantation pathway works – approval at the next meeting.

Clerk to place an article in the newsletter re fly tipping of grass cuttings.
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	Financial Matters:

The new style monthly reports from the new software had been circulated by the Clerk. The reports were agreed and approved. It was noted that no amends can be made to accounts now without an audit trail being created.

Audit 2014-15 was being progressed and papers were now with the Internal Auditor.

Financial Regs were currently being amended by D. Long for approval at a future meeting.

It was proposed by R. Morris, seconded by D. Merriman that the Clerk holds a debit card for the PC with a limit of £250.00 per transaction on it. This would remove the need for petty cash reimbursements. All agreed.

Risk Assessment – currently being reviewed by N. Fielden. Assets being costed by the Clerk. 

	
Financial Regs & Risk Assessment to be amended and brought to a future meeting for approval.

Clerk to progress the audit and make arrangements for a debit card to be issued.
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	Planning & Rights of Way Matters:

D. Long updated on recent planning activity.

Bridleways – see mention during the suspended session earlier. Diversion notice noted on land adj. to Nunnery Way.

GTech application – Developers have been informed that it would not be appropriate to attend a PC meeting unless amended plans have already been submitted to avoid the PC being seen to consult or to hold any bias towards the scheme.
No amendments have been submitted to date.

SWDP – no update – final approval expected January 2016.

Neighbourhood Planning – an invitation has been sent by the Clerk to the Head of Planning at Worcester City to attend our next meeting. Session to be held ½ hour earlier than the main meeting if possible.
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	Allotments & s.106 funding:

Work to new plots is now being progressed for the 2016 season. There are now 23 on the waiting list.
Costs for the water supply repairs are quoted as £321.60. It was proposed by D. Long that this quote should be approved. Seconded by R. Morris. All agreed.
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	Play Areas:

No further updates.
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	Leisure & Community Affairs:

The newsletter is being produced this week for distribution mid-June.

Fete 12th July – the PC stand is adjacent to the City Council stand this year. A new gazebo is needed as the old one collapsed! Approx cost £100.00. Maximum spend on the stand in total is anticipated at £250.00. This total spend was approved. The gazebo will be stored by D. Merriman.
Noted all purchases must be made by the Clerk.

	

Clerk to progress the newsletter.

D. Merriman to purchase a new gazebo.
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	Reports from Outside Bodies:

Lyppard Hub Management Board – new kitchen installed / x2 new Trustees appointed.

Worcester City Standards Board – no report.

CALC – no relevant updates / parish Conference to be held Thurs 4th June at County Hall. DL to attend.

	

	30
	Councillor Reports & Items for Future Agendas:

None.

Noted - Finance Working Group meeting to be arranged asap.

	



FWG to meet asap.
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	Report of the Clerk:

Accounts approved for payment – 

£406.07      Clerks salary
£270.71      HMRC payment
£43.56        BT phone & broadband
£817.35      Broker Network Ltd (Came & Co  Insur)
£35,000.00 Lyppard Hub annual contribution
£823.32      Rialtas financial software

	

Clerk to pay accounts as agreed.
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	It was proposed by R. Morris, seconded by D. Long that due to the nature of the following matter it be held in confidential session. All agreed.


There being no further business the meeting closed to the Press & Public at 9pm
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	Confidential Session

Matter to be discussed:
Co-option of new Parish Councillors.
	

Clerk to notify Worcester City in due course of any agreed co-options.
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